
 

SALT LAKE CITY COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 

DATE: March 15, 2005 

SUBJECT: Refinance $9.1 Million of Water and Sewer Bonds  
AFFECTED COUNCIL DISTRICTS: Citywide 

STAFF REPORT BY: Gary Mumford 

ADMINISTRATIVE DEPT. Department of Public Utilities 
AND CONTACT PERSON: Jim Lewis 

CC: Rocky Fluhart, LeRoy Hooton, Jeff Niermeyer, Jim Lewis  
 

KEY ELEMENTS:  
The Department of Public Utilities proposes refinancing $9.1 million outstanding bonds to 
take advantage of favorable interest rates.  The City’s bond counsel, Richard Scott, and the 
City’s financial advisor, Kelly Murdock, will be available at the briefing to respond to 
questions regarding the proposed refinancing.   

 
MATTERS AT ISSUE/QUESTIONS FOR THE ADMINISTRATION: 
By refinancing these bonds, the City’s financial advisor is projecting that the Department of 
Public Utilities will save approximately $90,000 per year over the next 12 years in reduced 
debt costs.  Actual savings will vary because the savings won’t be locked in until the date of 
sale of the refunding bonds.  The Department of Public Utilities will not proceed with the 
refunding unless there is a net present value savings greater than 3%.   
The Council may wish to ask representatives of the Department of Public Utilities what the 
intended use will be for the savings.   
The Council may wish to confirm that the City is taking advantage of any opportunities to 
replace cash reserves with the surety bond approach that has been discussed recently. 
 
In 1993, bonds were issued to finance water line replacement projects and the seismic 
upgrade to the Big Cottonwood Treatment Plant.  There are approximately $1.3 million 
outstanding from the Series 1993 bonds.  In 1997, bonds were issued to finance the upgrade 
to the Park Reservoir and other system improvements.  Approximately $7.8 million of the 
Series 1997 bonds are proposed to be refunded.  
 
The Department of Public Utilities has several bonds outstanding, but only some of the bonds 
can be refinanced for a savings at this time.  In order to refund bonds before a call date, 
proceeds of the new refunding bonds are placed in an escrow account and invested in 
government securities.  The government securities must earn interest at a rate great enough to 
pay the original bond holders until a call date.  In analyzing whether bonds are eligible for 
refinancing, the City’s financial advisor must consider the current interest rates of government 
securities, the current bond market for selling the refunding bonds, and the interest rates of the 
original bonds.   
 



2 
 

The original 1993 series bonds mature in 2013 (last debt payment).  The 1997 series bonds 
mature in 2017.  The proposed refunding bonds will mature in 2017.   
 

OPTIONS: 
If the Council concurs with the proposed refunding, the Council may wish to place this item 
on the April 5th Council meeting agenda for consideration of adopting a parameters 
resolution.  Since there is only a short window of opportunity for refinancing the bonds, if 
there are questions that can’t be answered at the briefing, the Council may wish to request 
additional written information to be provided prior to April 5th.   
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